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Administrative Services - Area Council

December 20, 2011
PRESENT:

	      Arlene Bautista
	(   Mike Dalton
	     Rod McMillan
	      Lisa Yaguchi 

	(    Francis Baylen
	(   Momi Elliott
	     Carlos Mena
	       Johnathan Fornes

	      Neal Bennett
	     Ryan Elliott  
	(   Patrick Papetti
	(     Lisa Webb

	(    Dan Cahill
	(   Jo Ann Higdon
	     Lillian Sapp
	

	      June Curtis
	     Miriam Ifill
	 (  Valerie Wagner
	


· Jo Ann Higdon

· Happy Holidays and Thanks for all that you do on a day to day basis.

· Capri and Linda have been putting many hours helping Compton Accounts Payable & Purchasing. 
· Fred Sturner’s employment ends as of December 31.
· Lend Lease has stepped in to oversee the Capital Outlay projects at Compton 

· Compton CBO position salary has been upgraded, so that we can attract better candidates.

· The Compton Infrastructure Phase I, II and Allied Health Bid were rejected by both ECC and Compton Board.  It will be rebid after legal review.

· Compton Center will be restructuring the Fiscal Subcommittee for Accreditation.  Some of the members were no longer with the college

· New position for the Compton Director of Facilities.  It will combine Wayne Ward’s and Fred Sturner’s position.  Interview will be after the holidays

· In response to Compton’s request, Babs has been loaned to Compton until the end of March.
· At ECC, Larry Carrier was invited to assist in the closing of our books and prep audit.  We were left in a situation where Janice and Tom were both out.  Babs was promised to Keith Curry.  So we needed to have someone with a CPA background to work with the auditors since the top three were unavailable.  The audit firm has worked with Larry previously
· Impact of the new STRS policy on imposing fines for late payments will require some changes in our business practices.  The new changes will be going into effect July 1, 2012.  Further discussion will be coming in the next several months.
· Negotiation is finished.  Ones that are signed off will be going to the January board.
· Handout of PBC meeting minutes from December 1st
· Items are going through PBC; I thought I would bring them to you since the Unions (Classified, Faculty) & Academic Senate pulled out of participating in PBC.
· The December 15th PBC meeting had a quorum and vote was taken on some minor changes.

· Discussion of triggers 1 and 2 on the budget was discussed.  Trigger 2 is all or nothing for community colleges.  Chancellor’s office has not given the corrected figures.  As soon as that happen and we are comfortable with the numbers, we will produce information for the employees of the college.  President wants to protect all full-time positions, for this we need a solid fiscal reserve to make a soft landing.
· On the agenda for PBC will be process of developing next year’s calendar.   If you have any recommendation, email Jo Ann and it will be forwarded to PBC for you.
· Under miscellaneous items #2 - Return to Title IV – this item is the dollar amount that is owed to the Federal government for this current fiscal year for Financial Aid monies that was disbursed to the student the first week of classes, but the student did not attend classes.  ECC is responsible to pay it back, not the student.  Over the past years the amount has been small, but for this semester amount is estimated at $50,000.  This item went to the December board.   We are looking at the legal ways to see if we can recover some of these monies from the student.
· Management – Academic Senate has appointed a 3 member task force to look into the pros and cons.  Members have presented their position clearly to have a vote of no confidence on the entire Cabinet, which includes Jo Ann.

· Group Discussion:  the subject of faculty emails and salaries were discussed.  Main item was that the information that is being distributed is wrong.  No one has gotten an across the board raise since January 1, 2008 (exception being step and column).  Information needs to be verified before anything is sent out on emails across campus.
· Suggestion was made to Jo Ann to speak to her mangers to encourage them to have division meetings to distribute vital information.
Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
